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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Architects, LLC
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




October 11, 2012
Nannette Johnston

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701

RE: October 2012







    Hardin County Schools








   (Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report on projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.  I have no action items for board review/approval this month that are not on the consent agenda. 
1.
NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL – PHASE 5
Mark McNutt on September 11, relayed that seeding and strawing in and around the new tennis courts will take place September 17- 21.  This work was not performed per Mark McNutt due to site being to wet to seed.
2.
JOHN HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL - Baseball/Softball Restroom/Concession Facility
Mark McNutt on September 11 relayed that seeding and strawing will take place the week of September 17- 21.   This work was performed and the resulting grass growth is acceptable.  
I plan to present a BG-4 on this project in the November 15th meeting for consideration by the Hardin County School Board.
3.
RENOVATIONS OF VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
The following is the status of the various areas: 

3.1 All classrooms are occupied. 

3.2 The cafeteria and kitchen is in use.
3.3 The media center is in use.

3.4 Remedial work in administration area included masonry, painting and two offices of carpet during fall break.  The conference room carpet and the vct remedial work (in the administration area) has yet to be completed.
3.5 New rubber stair treads were installed in one stairway during fall break; two other stairways require new rubber stair treads with painted risers. 
3.6 The elevator is basically complete and waiting for inspection by elevator inspector.  
3.7 Exterior masonry work is near complete.  Staining of east gable brick to match existing brick is to be performed shortly.
3.8 Front canopy work is still in progress.
3.9 Removal of construction related rock at James T. Alton’s football field has been performed. Grass was seeded.  However, a second seeding was not performed.  The second seeding was to insure a good growth and to minimize erosion.
3.10 New Gymnasium acoustical wall covering work is in progress.

3.11 Asphalt patching of existing payments is in progress. 
4. CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL PHASE III HVAC RENOVATIONS
The project is substantially complete. 
I plan to present a BG-4 on this project in the November 15th meeting for consideration by the Hardin County School Board.
5. NORTH HARDIN PHASE 6
All areas of the project are complete and in use with exception of the Agriculture Shop area.  The Agriculture Shop area is anticipated being complete ready for occupancy by October 17.

At present punch list items are being performed on all areas of the project. 
6. Woodland Elementary School
The project is near completion; remain work includes completion of EIFS work and completion of newly installed visitor control door and adjacent area.
Please give me a call if you have questions regarding this report.

Sincerely,
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Larry Gream                                                                                                     
C: 
  Gary Milby   
            David Wyatt      
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